HISTORIC

GRAND



PRIX®

TECHNICAL REGULATIONS:              V.3

The goal of HGP has always been to present entertaining, educational, exciting and safe race events for our spectators and for ourselves. The “living museum” aspect of HGP is fundamental and implies historically correct cars driven with great verve, but with no desperate moves. In this spirit we try to govern HGP with four simple technical rules:

1. The car must have a 3-litre engine appropriate for the Formula 1966-1983.

2. Any car using slick tires must use Avon A-11 dry weather compound in sizes appropriate for the car.

3. Post1977 cars with any type of skirts must maintain 40 mm skirt height at all times and the skirts must be rigidly fixed.

4. The car must be presented as closely as reasonably possible in mechanical configuration and livery as when it was raced in FiA F1 Grands Prix.

The point is not to create a ponderous rule-book and detailed scrutineering. HGP is run on a gentlemanly agreement with significant “feminine” supervision.

If you are contemplating a change to your car that might prove controversial, or have a question about its present specification, you should first call HGP Technical Director Laurie Gerrish at 317.625.3060. Laurie will clearly know if you are on the right track. And that is far better than if he has to call you.

TOW & / OR LIFT POINTS: It is required for each car to have a designated Tow and/or Lift point, which is usually the roll bar. We are “on the clock” while practicing, qualifying and racing. Any car immobilized on the circuit and with no way for the tow truck to lift it up in a timely fashion will chew-up our valuable practice / qualifying sessions.

If the roll bar is not easily accessible for a tow hook, please insure that the tools to remove the air box or a short “hook-up strap” are taped or affixed with Velcro inside the cockpit and the driver knows how to remove the air box for the tow truck crew.

